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AUBURN ELKS LODGE #1691 COOKBOOK COMMUNITY PROJECT 
                                  

                                    
 

Jack Meylink PER of Auburn Elks Lodge #1691 
presented a check for $3,600.00 to Sandy Bassett of 
the Auburn Interfaith Food Closet.   This donation is 
the proceeds from the 350 cookbooks sold for the 

‘Cookbook Community Project’ led by Royce Brooks, 
Trustee. 

L to R: Royce Birks, chairwoman of the project, Jack 
Meylink, Sandy Bassett, and Fred and Renee Abbott, 

the designers of the cookbook. 
 
 



The following have submitted applications for 
membership in Auburn Elks Lodge No. 1691. 

 
James King Jr. proposes Charles John Twardus; Ron 

Harmon proposes Gary Grant Cupler and Jimmy 
Mullenix proposes John Harbour. 

 
 
 
 

           From the Station of the Exalted Ruler – Harlan Moore 

   
  September already! Fall arrives, hopefully, with  
  some cooler weather.  Schools are back in session 
  so please drive carefully.  Baseball games played 
  now really matter, and playoff dreams will likely 
  appear or disappear.  My favorite Giants are still in 
  mathematically yet not a solid bet.  Football is 
underway at the professional, college, and high school level, the 
beginning where all are equal. Our Placer County high schools offer a 
wonderful example of spirit, enthusiasm, and community support. 
Still on a football theme, our Lodge year, by comparison, will be 
halfway completed this month. New officers check, State Convention 
check, National Convention check, and State Vice President visit 
check. Thanks to all who have contributed and enjoyed our success, 
and we look forward to a strong last half. 
 
CHEA President Tim Jaeger and First Lady Sandy’s visit to the 
Northeast District was the weekend of August 16-18.  A fun-filled 
weekend included local tours, featuring a tour of Ceronix, 
hosted by  Auburn Elk Member and founder Don 
Whitaker. Additional sights included the Empire Mine in Grass Valley 
and Auburn’s own Joss House Museum in Old Town.  The picnic 
scheduled for the mine was moved to Grass Valley Lodge #538  due 
to hot weather.  Thank you, ER Brian Hoyle & team.  Friday events 
concluded with a great BBQ chicken & Tri-Tip dinner at Nevada City 
Lodge #518. Thank you, ER Joe Macaluso & team. Saturday evening 
dinner hosted by our own Yvonne Edwards was well planned and 
very well executed.  Thanks to Manager Bob, Chef Scott,  Tony, Amy, 
the wait staff Placer High cross-country members supervised by Pat 
Hall, a special dinner featuring Prime Rib or Salmon, was enjoyed by 
all. Guests included 11 of 19 of President Tim’s District Vice 
Presidents, many Past and Present State and National Officers, 
including Grand Esteemed Loyal Knight John Carvalho & Sandra, and 
special guests Past Grand Exalted Ruler  Louis “Jim” Grillo & 
Lucia.  Following dinner formal introductions by VP 
Yvonne, President Tim announced his Theme for the year “Elks 
Stepping Up to A New Age” and remarked on his goals and plans for 
the year. Repeating the well planned and well-executed statement, 
it would not have been possible without the “Official Visit Team”, 
including Judi Billey, Patty Pelzman, Joyce Costa, Dave & Val Provan, 
Barbara Espinosa, Jane Smith, Maralee Gouldthread, Betty Joe 
Thomas, Nancy Vogel, and photographer Larry LaVerne. 
 
This month's activities include the official visit to our Lodge of Deputy 
District Gran Exalted Ruler Vance "Vinny" DeWitt on September 12th.  
All are welcome to attend. 
 
September events include regularly scheduled events; Birthday 
Dinner, Taco Tuesdays, Pancake breakfast, Wednesday Elks lunch, 
third Friday the last "Cook your own steak" of the season, let's make 
the last the biggest and best, and last but not least the fourth Friday 
is Pizza & Spaghetti. 
Finally, please share our good work with others "Ask a friend or family 
member" to become an ELK to join us in the important work and 
social activities we all enjoy. 
 
Questions or comments call 530-906-4765 or email 
Harlan@hemoore.com  See you at the Lodge! 
 
Fraternally, 
Harlan 
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Every Tuesday 
Lunch social 

Taco Tuesday 
 

Every Wednesday 
Elks Lunch 11: 00 am to 2:30 pm 

 
Friday September 6, 2019 

Birthday Dinner 
Beef Stroganoff & Braised Chicken Thighs 

Parsley Buttered Noodles 
Seasonal Vegetables 

Salad Bar, Hot rolls, Dessert 
 

Sunday September 8, 2019 
Elks Pancake Breakfast 9am to 11:30 am 

Omelets & Eggs cooked to order by Jimmy 
Bacon, Sausage and Ham 

Pancakes & French Toast made to order 
Biscuits & gravy 

Hash Browns 
 

Thursday September 12, 2019 
Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
September 20, 2019 

Cook Your Own Steak 5 to 7 pm 
Featuring Steaks, Ribs, & Chicken 

With a Salad & Potato Bar 
 

Thursday September 26, 2019 
Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
September 27, 2019 

All You Can Eat 
Pizza and Spaghetti Dinner 

 

 

 

 

  MONTHLY BIRTHDAY DINNER 

 
Hot summer nights, trips to the beach, BBQs - hard to believe 
that fall is just around the corner and FOOTBALL FEVER will 
begin. Be sure to get your tickets for the SEPTEMBER Birthday 
Dinner to be held on September 6 and support your favorite 
team at kick-off time. Chef Scott will be preparing a hearty meal 
to include Beef Stroganoff and Braised Chicken for a great 
evening meal. 
  
We will celebrate OKTOBERFEST at the OCTOBER Birthday 
Dinner with Sauerbraten, Braised Brats, and all the trimmings. 
Looking forward to a fun evening and may even have some 
entertainment that evening. Get your tickets early for the 
October Birthday Dinner. They will go on sale Taco Tuesday, 
September 10, 2019. 
  
If you are a member with a birthday in OCTOBER, you will 
receive an invitation which includes a dinner voucher and a free 
drink ticket. Be sure to take your voucher to the Lodge and 
exchange it for a seating ticket before the night of the Birthday 
Dinner. The Dinner Voucher is not valid until exchanged for a 
seating ticket BEFORE the night of the scheduled dinner. To be 
guaranteed a seat, you need to have an assigned seating ticket.  
 
Looking forward to seeing you at the Birthday Dinners. 
  
Bob Espinosa 
Birthday Dinner Chairman 
 

   
 
 
         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
.  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Butcher Block 
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LODGE BYLAWS 

Auburn Lodge Bylaws are available on line at 

http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691 

A user name and password are required, and access through this link 

is restricted to Lodge members only.  Members who don't yet have a 

password may register by giving their membership number and name 

to Grand Lodge online 

at:    http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm 

 

     
 

 
 
   Thanks to all of you that have  
   sponsored new members into the 
   order of the B.P.O.E. This will help our 
   Lodge make a gain in membership for 
the 2019 – 2020 Lodge year. The next step is to get our new 
members active and involved. If you are a committee or event 
chair, seek out new members to participate with you. The more 
people that we invite to participate, the better our attendance 
will be at meetings and events and is our resource for future 
leaders. This is also a big help, especially in the summertime 
when many members are on vacation. I will be more than 
happy to provide contact information for new members to any 
committee chair who requests that information. 
  
Committee chairs and team leaders, I need your help updating 
our charity records that must be turned in to Grand Lodge at 
the end of March. If you have been overseeing any of our 
Volunteer, Youth, Charitable and Community Programs 
(Scholarships, Scouting, Youth Athletics, Hoop Shoot, Soccer, 
Handicapped Programs, Patriotic Programs, Veterans Service 
Events, Community Service Donations, Lodge Facilities 
Donated, Senior Citizen Programs, Food Baskets, Health 
Fairs/Blood Banks, Public Service/Citizen Recognition, Elks 
National Foundation Donations, Major Project, Drug 
Awareness Programs) and so on, I have a data collection survey 
form that you need to fill out and return to me on your 
event. This form only takes one or two minutes to fill out. 
 
Dues are due, remember if your dues are delinquent you 
cannot participate in any function of the Lodge. 
 
If you have a change of address or need to order a name badge, 
we have order forms in the office or at the bar. Please 
remember to print legibly so that the correct information gets 
to the Secretary and if you lose your key card or badge there is 
a $10 charge to replace it. 
 
As always, if you want to reach me, please email 
rfoles@sbcglobal.net or phone 916.798.6591. 
 
Bob Oles 
Bob Oles, PDDGER, Secretary                                

 

 
   From the Secretary  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                

                
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Auburn Elks Lodge Bulletin is published monthly by 

Auburn Lodge #1691 

B.P.O.E. Elks 

195 Pine St. 

Auburn CA  95603 

530-888-7111 

www.auburnelks.org 

auburnelks@gmail.com 

Regular Lodge Meetings 

2nd & 4th Thursday – 7:30 p.m. 

Pre-Lodge Dinner – 6:30 p.m. 

Business Hours 

Tuesday thru Friday 

9 a.m. to 6 p.m 

Bar hours: 11 a.m until 8 p.m. 

Closed Monday 

Bulletin Deadline 

15th of the preceding month 

 

Bulletin Editor, Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

Tomdiana87@yahoo.com 

 

Assistant Editor, Linda Simmons 

genfreak@pacbell.net 

 

Advertising: Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

 

Auburn Lodge 

#1691 B.P.O.E. 

 

New Officers for 2019 
                  

 Exalted Ruler: Harlan Moore 
 Leading Knight:  Bill Chelonis 
 Loyal Knight: Linda Lee Talso 
 Lecturing Knight: Bill Costa  
 Secretary: Bob Oles 
 Treasurer: John Madeiros 
 Tiler: Michael Bielski 
 Inner Guard is open 
 Chaplain: Manny Martinez 
 Esquire: Jim Boston 
 Trustees:  Sharon Bettencourt, Royce 
 Birks, Wayne Helley, Kathy Madeiros, 
 and Samuel Frazier, III.     
 Alternate Representative to Grand 
 Lodge: David Provan 
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CRYING CORNER 
 

It pays to attend Lodge.  Lodge meetings are 
held on the 2nd and 4th Thursday of the 
month except for November and December 
2nd Thursday only.  Dinner is at 6:30 p.m. 
and the meeting starts at 7:30 p.m. 
 
At the Lodge meeting on July 25, 2019, $33 
major jackpot was lost by #003641 Richard H. 
Bernard and at the meeting of August 08, 
2019, $50 was lost due to his absence by 
003613 Robert Allan Spindler.  It pays to 
attend Lodge. 
 
 

 
  Bill Costa, Lecturing Knight 

 
 
 

            Lodge of Sorrow 
    
Alvah “Tug” Miller 
 

  Tug was born on November 08, 
1936 in Ossining New York. He was initiated into the B.P.O.E. 
Elks on December 14, 1972 by Auburn Elks Lodge No. 1691 He 
passed away on July 23, 2019.   
Alvah “Tug” Miller Jr., a campground industry pioneer who 
served as co-executive director of California’s first 
campground association with his wife, Judy, for more than two 
decades, died last week after complications of old age. He was 
83. 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Susan Wallington - wife of Bob Wellington Jr. 
 
On August 5th Posted to the Retirees Facebook page: 
 
We lost the heart and soul of our family this weekend.  SUSAN 
WALLINGTON  was a special mom, grandma, wife and friend to 
many. We are very thankful for all the love and support. 
  
A celebration of her life is planned for 9/14 at the Sierra Vista 
Center in Colfax from 3-7pm.  In lieu of flowers we ask that 
you please consider a donation to the National Hospice 
Foundation. They were amazing to our family through this 
difficult time. Rest in peace sweet, sassy Susie Q. 
donate@hospicefoundation.org 
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------
------------------------------ 
Larry C. Yungblut P.E.R. 
Larry was born on May 25, 1936 in Grand Island, Nebraska. He 
was imitated into the B.P.O.E. Elks on September 09,1965 by 
Auburn Elks No. 1691. He served as Exalted Ruler from 1971-
72 and was Trustee from 1975-76. On March 14,2002 was 
elected to Life Membership and passed away on July 25, 2019 
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------
------------------------------------- 
George “Pappy” Apostolos 
George was born on September 21, 1932 in Lynn 
Massachusetts. He was imitated into the B.P.O.E. Elks on 
March 28, 1969 by San Francisco Elks No. 3 and was affiliated 
to Auburn Elks No. 1691 On November 11, 2010. He passed 
away on July 26, 2019. 
-------------------------------------------------------- 
 
 

SICKNESS AND DISTRESS 
 
Cards Sent 
 
Marilyn Appostolos, CARD OF SORROW. 
 
Remey Giannini’s daughter passed away due to cancer. 
CARD OF SORROW. 
 
Diana Beggs mother Passed away. CARD OF SORROW 
sent. 
 
Mark Capik’s wife, Nancy, had three-way bypass 
surgery. GET WELL sent. 
 
Wayne Halley had a four-way bypass and is recovering. 
GET WELL sent. 
 
Tom Hart had Pneumonia and it affected his Fibrillation 
GET WELL sent. 
 
Warren Manley is recovering well from his reverse 
shoulder replacement. GET WELL sent. 
 
Jim Harris wife, Vicki, had foot surgery. GET WELL sent. 
 
If anyone has any sickness and distress, contact me. I 
am usually at the Lodge on Tuesday and Wednesday.  e-
mail: costab78@gmail.com 
 
Bill Costa 
Lecturing Knight 
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 From the Station of the Leading Knight – Bill Chelonis 
 
   

    
 
  This year on Sept 7th, I will be going to the  
  Auburn County Fair to purchase two pigs. We do 
  this every year and then send out tickets to raffle 
off half a pig each at our New Year’s Eve dinner dance. The 
proceeds go to our Calif Hawaii Elks Major project to help 
children with disabilities throughout Calif and Hawaii to Walk, 
Talk, See and Play. Donations are welcome in any amount or you 
may want to join one of our exclusive clubs and receive a special 
thank you for joining the 52 Club or Century Club. 
 
Check your monthly bulletin for the events going on in the Lodge 
and come out and support our functions. I am looking for officers 
for the coming year. If you or you know of someone that wishes 
to become an officer, please let me know. It is a great way to be 
part of this Lodge and getting involved with the activities. 

 

Bill Chelonis PDDGER 
Leading Knight 
530-570-8896 
b.chelonis@att.net 
 

 
 

 

   
    
    
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

        Lodge Manager  

 

Summer is ending as we start to prepare for the fall and football meaning it must be September.  
 
In September we start with our Football Fever Birthday Dinner on September 6th featuring Beef Stroganoff and Braised Chicken 
Thighs in a White Wine Sauce.  On September 8th is the Elk’s All You Can Eat Pancake Breakfast from 9 am to 11:30 am featuring 
Jimmy’s Omelet Bar and French Toast cooked to order.   Next, we have our Cook Your Own Steak Dinner on Friday the 20th, and 
we end the month with our All You Can Eat Pizza and Spaghetti Dinner on Friday, September 27th.  
Remember every Tuesday is Taco Tuesday and every Wednesday we have the Elks Lunch Menu with Scotts Blue Plate Specials. 
 
Some of our Taco Teams need volunteers. If you would like to volunteer for a Taco Team, your commitment is only a couple 
hours every six weeks.  This is a great way to meet your fellow members.  It also gives you an opportunity to meet and socialize 
with your fellow Elks members. 
 
If you have not been receiving my emails and would like one, please email me at auburnelks@gmail.com and I will add you to 
my list. 
 
Bob DiMiceli 
Lodge Manager 

 

ADVERTISING RATES: 

MEMBERS: $80.00 per year 

Non Members: $200.00 per year 

12 issues to 850 members monthly 

*Business Card size advertisement 

*Website Exposure 

Call Tom Hart for Advertising 530-367-3577 
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                            Veterans Corner 
 
   Here we are, September, and 
   what a wonderful month it will 
be. The weather is cooling down, and we can get in 
one last summertime swim. Enjoy a picnic and a swim 
at your favorite watering hole.  I want to get in one last 
short trip to the ocean or Yosemite. Can't make up my 
mind. 
 
Labor Day is September 2nd, September 11th is Patriot 
Day (please fly your American flag,) and Fall begins on 
September 23rd.  Be careful as our kids and grandkids 
are back in school. Don't forget that our kids and/or 
grandkids have school events that we can attend and 
watch them perform. Take this opportunity to support 
them. 
 
Each year our Lodge puts on a BBQ luncheon in May at 
the Reno V.A. hospital, and the District does the same 
in August. Our District BBQ luncheon took place on 
August 5th at the Reno V.A. hospital. Twenty-one 
members of our District supported this event of which 
nine were from our Lodge. Everyone at the Reno V.A. 
hospital is highly complementary of our efforts. Let's 
keep up the excellent work. 
 
Remember our Troops serving in the Middle East. All 
are in harm's way and need our thoughts and prayers 
to help see them through to their return home to their 
families and friends. God Bless America. 
 
Rudy Pelzman 
Chairman 
Veterans Service Committee 
E-mail:  laketahoe@att.net 
Home:   (916) 771-0294 
Cell:      (915) 316-1530 
 
 

 
 
 
 
● Long Term Care ● EA+ (Travel Emergency) ● Vision 
● Dental   ● Identity Theft ● Hearing   ● Pet Insurance 
● Medicare Supplement  ● Medicare Advantage 

 
Ernest J. Strobel, President (530) 887-0102 

CA License – 0568200 

    
 
 

 
         

 
 
 

 
 
  

   September BIRTHDAYS 

01  Hoegel, Steven C 
01  Roth, Robert M   
01  Tyson, John D  
02  Huggins, William 'Bill'  
02  Shindelbower, Mitchell Roy  
03  Bauer, Randy 
03  Cox, Gary 03  Dydynski, Joseph  
03  Little, Brian  
04  Reeves, Robert  
05  Harold, Terry Boyd  
07  Horvath, Mike  
08  Derossett, Mitchell J  
08  Ladd, Donald L  
08  Westoby, Lyle  
09  Allbee, Caroline A  
09  Bailey, John D  
09  Coffman, Stephen A  
09  Oliveira, Anthony  
11  Deutsch, Arlan  
11  Ebert, Ronald  
11  Harri, Mark  
11  Person, Greg Wallace  
12  Azevedo, Rick  
13  Johnston, Carl  
14  Robart, Richard 'Dick'  
15  Bellis, John 
15  Clark, Denise 
15  Clark, William J 
15  Nogleberg, Richard 
15  Wakefield, Rex 

 

16  Thomas, Robert J 
17  Crum, Edward 
17  Stoll, E Allan 
18  Dusky, Gary Wayne 
18  Lehman, Laura 
19  Celick, Paula 
19  Leek Jr, Kenneth F 
20  Ferencik, David R 
20  Munoz, Frank 
21  Apostolos, George 
21  Schance, John F 
22  Nordstrom, Wanda 
22  Smith, Tim 
22  Van Ness, Carol Lee 
23  Thurber, Scott 
24  Burdick, Kevin J 
24  Green, Mildred Ann 
24  Holmes, James W 
24  Kelleher, Candice K 
24  Kelsey, Gary 
24  Langseth, Jerry 
25  Hall, Ronald Alan 
25  Oliver, Gregory D 
26  Avery, Douglas 
26  Disney, Tim 
26  Neverve, Adrian L 
27  Thompson, Carl E 
28  Bergquist, Gary 
28  Slatter, Robert L 
30  Piette, James 
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Elk of the Month – Past Exalted Rulers Association 

Our meetings close with a Thanks to our PERS for their 
continuing support of the Order and Auburn Lodge, and 
we individually name those in attendance. That is a 
significant understatement for this group collectively 
supports our Lodge and serves a variety of elected and 
appointed positions, at the District, State, and National 
level. If you haven't attended a meeting lately, take a 
moment to thank members of this group for their 
continued support. 

 

 

Lodge Clean Up Reminder 
 
Please remember Lodge Cleanup the 1st Wednesday each 
month at 9:00 am. The next one is on September 4th. 
In August we did some general cleanup inside & outside, 
vacuumed carpets, cleaned ceiling fans, cleaned doors and 
windows inside and out, cleaned and dusted bar area, cleaned 
lobby, cleaned meeting room downstairs, cleaned 
shuffleboard room, cleaned kitchen, cleaned coffee area, 
cleaned popcorn machine, margarita machine, nacho 
machine, dusted blinds, cleaned trash cans, cleaned around 
dumpster, front door, and much, much more. 
 
The Lodge would like to thank the members that worked in 
August:  PER Dick Robart, Per/Inner Guard Jack Meylink, BHC 
Sec. Warren Manley, Mike Van Hook, Ed Rodriguez, Tom 
Eastman, Henry Tukloff, Elaine Jenanyan, Jesse Thompson, 
Peter Rau, Cedric O’Hern, Rex Gouldthread, Gary Dusky, JoAnn 
Dusky, Richard Fuller, Ron Bailey, Tim Kent, Rudy Pelzman and 
Mike Slattery. 
  
There are some names I could not make out so if I  misspelled 
yours let me know. 
 
Turnout was good, but we can always use a few more.  Please 
come out and give us a hand next time. 
  
Dick Robart Lodge Cleanup Chair 
530-889-1779h 530-906-1945c 
lib.dick.robart@gmail.com 
 

8 

     Message from Building Hall Co. Inc 
 

A special Meeting of all Elected Officers, Trustees, and 
Building Hall Co. Inc. Board Members will be held on 
Thursday, September 19, 2019, 5:30 pm following the 
Monthly Meeting September 19, 2019, 4:30 pm to elect to 
a Director to the Board.  All elected Officers, Trustees, and 
Building Hall Co. Board Members are required to attend 
this meeting. Lodge Members who want to attend are 
always welcome. 

  

 Building Hall Co. Inc. President 

 Manny Martinez 

 

mailto:lib.dick.robart@gmail.com


MESSAGE FROM THE BUILDING HALL CO. INC. 
 
Meetings the first Thursday of the month. 
 
For the last few months, the Building Hall Co. Inc has been 
looking into a Solar System for the Auburn Lodge. The solar 
companies recommend that the attic insulation be about an 
R-19 to R30 rating. After several bids, the B.H.C. Inc. has 
voted to have Insulation Solutions of Penryn, CA insulate 
the attic. 
  
The B.H.C. Inc. is also looking to grade and gravel the north 
parking lot and in the future landscape the area near Pine 
Street. 
  
Please Note: 
The Monday Work Crew and the B.H.C. Inc. is looking [not 
to work] for a general contractor that can help advise on the 
rentals. 
 
Building Hall Co. Inc. President 
Manny Martinez 
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RV Club News – Sugar Barge Rally 

 

Ahoy Matey.....our rally began on Thursday with an hors 
d'oeuvres get together at Trail Boss Jack and his lovely wife 
Linda's rig.  
 
Jack went over the plans for our outing. Friday was a 
continental breakfast and eye-openers. Several signed up for a 
cruise of the Delta in Jack and Linda's yacht. Friday evening, we 
all carpooled to the Pittsburg Elks for dinner. And what a 
feast. Thanksgiving in July, Turkey dinner with all the fixin's. 
 
 Saturday was done up for us landlubbers with more cruising 
the delta river in Jack and Linda's beautiful boat. Along with 
river cruising, some got a workout by kayaking. Some of us just 
enjoyed the great company, games, and bingo. The big winner 
for bingo was Nancy Bischoff with three bingos. Bean bag toss 
champion this trip Rolin Miller and Jack Meylink.  
 
 Sunday we all met up again for continental breakfast and eye-
openers. Sunday was a nice quiet day of rest and visiting, along 
with more river cruising. Sunday night, we enjoyed BBQ 
hamburgers, beans, salads, and all the fixings.   
 
Monday it was 'see you at the home port mateys' as we came 
home. Trail bosses for this fun trip were Jack and Linda 
Meylink. Wranglers Bill and Nancy Bischoff. A big thanks to 
both couples for a great fun time on the Delta. 
 
Linda Arnold 
Historian 
 



 

  

          Shuffleboard Results for July    
             

 

Pool Tournament Results for July 
 
July 3rd  
1st Remy Giannini/Bill Costa 
2nd Al Hewitt/KJ 
3rd Bill McPeak/Mike Cosby  
Attendees: 
Rex Gouldthread/Jack Meylink  
Gary Hubbard/John Tyson  
Roger Imsdahl/Ron Ruskaff  
Rick DeKnoop/Bill Nordstrom 
Chuck Cooper/Dave McGuire  
 
July 10th 
1st Wayne Helley/Rick DeKnoop  
2nd Remy Giannini/Ron Ruskaff  
3rd Chuck Cooper/Gary Hubbard  
Attendees: 
Dave McGuire/Bill Nordstrom  
Al Hewitt/Mike Cosby  
Rex Gouldthread/Roger Imsdahl  
Manny Martinez/Bill Costa  
Don Council/Bill McPeak  
 
July 17th 
1st Bill McPeak/Bill Costa 
2nd Mike Cosby/Ron Ruskaff  
3rd Roger Imsdahl/Bill  Nordstrom  
Attendees: 
Chuck Cooper/Rex Gouldthread  
Al Hewitt/Don Council  
Rick DeKnoop/Manny Martinez  
 
July 24th 
1st Bill McPeak/Roger Imsdahl 
2nd Rex Gouldthread/Chuck Cooper  
3rd Bill Nordstrom/Remy Giannini  
Attendees: 
Manny Martinez/Ron Ruskaff  
Dave McGuire/Don Council  
Bill Costa/KJ 
 
July 29th 
1st Chuck Cooper/Bill Costa  
2nd Al Hewitt/Don Council  
3rd Bill Nordstrom/Rex Gouldthread  
Attendees: 
KJ/Rick DeKnoop  
Nolan Snavley/Bill McPeak  
Jack Meylink/John Tyson  
Gary Hubbard/Manny Martinez  

 

 

 

July 3rd 
1st Barbara Hewitt/Joyce Costa 
2nd Glenda Cooper 
3rd Sally Imsdahl/Ellen Whitty 
 
July 10th 
1st Barbara Hewitt/Ann Council 
2nd Glenda Cooper/Julie Pollock 
3rd Ellen Whitty/Maureen Borg 
 
July 17th 
1st Maureen Borg/Kris Cosby 
2nd Sally Imsdahl/Jacquie Conci 
3rd Barbara Hewitt/Ann Council 
 
July 24th 
1st Jacquie Conci/Ann Council 
2nd Jan Quarry/Barbara Hewitt 
3rd Glenda Cooper/Julie Pollock 
 
July 31 
1st Julie Pollock/Glenda Cooper 
2nd Ann Council/Maureen Borg 
3rd Jan Quarry/Ellen Whitty 
 

This is just a reminder to pick up your 
order forms from the Lodge either at 
the bar or in the lobby.  No need to 
wait until the last minute (November 
2019 is the deadline for ordering this 
year's wreaths.) 
 
Our goal for 2019 is to lay a wreath 
for all Veterans who have gone 
before us.  You can help make this 
happen! 
 
Thank you for your continued 
support of this program.  I hope to 
hear from you very soon.  Have a 
wonderful summer. Stay well and 
safe. 
Paula Celick, Location Coordinator 
– Auburn Wreaths Across America  
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